
 

   
 

Construction coming to SR 108 for fish barrier removal  
Background:  
The Washington State Department of Transportation is helping fish move through streams by removing barriers. This 
project is part of WSDOT’s commitment to improve access to fish habitat in western Washington.  
Project overview: 
In 2023, WSDOT will fix two barriers under State Route 108 in Mason County. Old culverts here are blocking migration for 
salmon and steelhead. WSDOT will use new structures, called box culverts, that will allow fish to move more freely. This 
work will happen during the summer months and fall months and will cause highway closures. 
 
What to expect during construction:  

• Construction work on State Route 108 will  
start in early August.  

• Closure Dates: An around-the-clock total  
road closure will be in place between 8 a.m.  
Tuesday September 5 - 8 a.m. September 
19. 

o Location: Milepost 5.5 on SR 108.  
Closure locations are at two unnamed  
tributaries to Skookum Creek (See 
map). 

• Closure Dates: An around-the-clock total  
road closure will be in place during October  
2023. WSDOT will announce the closure once 
 it is scheduled.  

• Location: Milepost 9.47 on SR 108.  
Closure location will be at Kamilche Creek.  

• Crews will close SR 108 for two weeks at a  
time, 24 hours a day, to complete the work at  
each location. 

 
During each closure, travelers will detour via US 101, 
SR 8 and SR 108. Construction is weather-dependent 
and subject to change. Before and after each total 
closure, travelers can expect occasional one-way alternating traffic. Expect heavy equipment to enter and leave the work 
zone. 
 
Contact us: Scan the QR code for more information
 

 Sign up for email updates on our project website. You can call the project team at (564) 225-3289 for 
additional information. They will answer your call from Monday to Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Information: This material can be made available in an alternate format by emailing the Office of Equal Opportunity at 
wsdotada@wsdot.wa.gov or by calling toll free, 855-362-4ADA (4232). Persons who are deaf or hard of hearing may make a request by calling the Washington State 
Relay at 711. Title VI Notice to Public: It is the Washington State Department of Transportation’s (WSDOT) policy to assure that no person shall, on the grounds of 
race, color, or national origin, as provided by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be otherwise 
discriminated against under any of its federally funded. programs and activities. Any person who believes his/her Title VI protection has been violated, may file a 
complaint with WSDOT’s Office of Equal Opportunity (OEO). For additional information regarding Title VI complaint procedures and/or information regarding our 
non-discrimination obligations, please contact OEO’s Title VI Coordinator at (360) 705-7090. 


